Randolph County Housing Coalition
April 12, 2013
The meeting was held at 930 S. Fayetteville St. at Christians United Outreach Center.  Brenda Goss called the meeting to order. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. Brenda noted that some members had forgotten the locations had been changed for the April meeting and may have gone to Daymark on Walker Ave.
An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information.  
Members Present:  Frank Curry (Asheboro Housing Authority); Becky Buxton, Debbie Cole and Linda Oates (Christians United Outreach Center); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); Vickie Odom (Joblink); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition); Courtney Chavis ( Randolph County Family Crisis Center); Tamika Williams (Salisbury Va. Medical Center); Donna McCormick (Sandhills Center); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives)

Excused Absences: Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity); Candie Rudzinski and Gerri Brower (Senior Adult Center), Roger King (RCATS); Mary Pat Buie and Phil Hewett (Sandhills Center LME); Toni Welch (Randolph County DSS)
Guest:  Stephen Saunders (Simply Our Savior Ministries)
Minutes
A motion was made by Donna McCormick to accept the March 2013 minutes after adding a hyphen in the word “dry-in” from the round robin report for Habitat for Humanity. The motion was seconded by Myra Gaddy. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer Report: The checking account has a balance of $183.69.  $250 was paid to Maxton McDowell’s office. A safe deposit box has been rented for the Articles of Incorporation and other important tax related documents.  Courtney will send out W-9’s to anyone needing them.  Brenda Goss will ask the bank to change the name of the coalition to include “Inc.”.  The invoices for the next fiscal year will be for $50 for an agency and $15 for an individual.
Old Business   
Rack Card:

After a motion made by Debbie Cole and seconded by Jeigh Adams, The Public Awareness committee was asked to add information about those serving homeless in Randolph County and add “Inc.” to the name of the coalition to the rack card before printing.  Family Crisis Center will print and invoice the coalition for the service as before.  Jennifer Swift, chair of the Public Awareness Committee has stepped down from the coalition since her duties have changed at Therapeutic Alternatives.  
New Business
Facebook: 

John Evans is working on putting RCHC on FB and needs info for timeline.  
NC Center for Nonprofits:

Jeigh Adams offered to email the document “Are You Compliant” in order for the coalition/regional committee to stay on top of requirements as a nonprofit in NC.

Safe Deposit Box:

A motion was made by Myra Gaddy and seconded by Donna McCormick to have the keys for the safe deposit box be kept by the Treasurer and the Secretary each year. The motion carried.
2013/2014 Fiscal Year Officers:

The following have been nominated and agreed to serve as officers for the next fiscal year.  They will have to be voted in at the next meeting on May 10, 2013 after the floor is opened for any additional nominees.

· Donna McCormick – Chair

· Myra Gaddy – Vice Chair

· Debbie Cole – Secretary

· Courtney Chavis -  Treasurer

Presentation: Christians United Outreach Center

Debbie Cole gave a tour to RCHC members of the new facility.  Programs currently offered by the center include rent/mortgage assistance, utility assistance, gas vouchers for those who have become employed and need assistance until they get a check, homeless assistance with Project Independence and the ESG program, and RX assistance for both emergency and on-going needs. The center also offers a food pantry and handles the commodity distribution for Randolph County for the NC Dept. of Agriculture.
Coalition members were encouraged to go to the newly relocated Thrift Store as well to also see the changes there.  The Thrift Store is the largest funding source for the center.

Unmet Issues: 
· John Evans handed out a new survey (different from the one last month) for the city to better assess the need for public transportation. He shared a proposed transit route map.  The cost details are still being worked out but he stated that it looked like it would run about $1.50 per trip.  John was not sure about transfer rates at this time.  He suggested that the drivers may be able to divert off the route 2 to 3 blocks when needed.  All members were encouraged to pass out these surveys to people they serve to get a good picture of the need.
· Debbie Cole share a draft “cheat sheet” for homeless services in Randolph County that can be laminated and given to agencies needing referral information.  A laminated document would be easier to identify for quick reference.  The suggestion was made due in hopes individuals needing assistance would not have to go multiple places to get the help they need and not be referred to a program they were not eligible for.

Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee- In addition to the rack cards and FB page mentioned under old business, Brenda Goss asked John Evans to consider chairing this committee.  
Housing Inventory Committee- Jeigh sent out the new inventory list and is waiting for any changes agencies need to make in their information before sending it out again.
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN) Committee – No report
Program Services and Goals- Courtney shared that the committee met and discussed several things. 

· Writing a start up grant for a housing specialist will be proceeded by learning how other communities had done something similar. Some suggestions were made as to other agencies that have housing specialists to go visit.  
· The decision to pay Maxton half his fee was made with the other half to be paid after dues are collected for the 13/14 fiscal year.
· RCHC members were asked to track the time they spend in working with homeless families and individuals and assisting with housing needs so we can have some idea the time spent for grant information.

· The need to continually update the housing specialist job description may be needed, but will not be redefined for the sole purpose of funding it.

BOS-COC Committee: 
Debbie announced that CUOC was still waiting to find out whether or not the transitional housing program renewal had been approved.  Both ESG programs are operating and having great success.
Hospitality Committee: No Report 
Round Robin
Frank – Asheboro Housing Authority has stopped taking applications for section 8 and will not take them until further notice.  Those already on the waiting list are now frozen.  The list already has a three year wait time.  AHA is still placing people in public housing, but there is at least a six month wait there.  If HUD releases funds, they may lift the freeze before Oct. of 2013.
Debbie C.– Announced that the Grays Chapel Golf Tournament will be May 13th at Asheboro Country Club to raise funds for the short term crisis intervention program at CUOC.
John – Thanked members for taking transportation surveys to distribute.
Tamika- Salisbury Hickory Stand Down will be on April 26th
Courtney- Introduced Sarah Hancock, the new RCFCC employee working with the ESG program. FCC is holding a pinwheel contest for childhood abuse prevention awareness.  They also have a golf tournament scheduled for June 11th. She also reported that $6,000 has been spent to date with ESG funds assisting victims of domestic violence with housing needs.
Vickie- Joblink is working with registration for Fall and Summer programs/classes.
Donna – Sandhills is still going through accreditation and waiting to hear what is happening regards to Medicaid.
Steve - Glad to be at the meeting.  Steve shared that it was his first time here.  He is working with SOS ministries and trying to assist women and children while the women seek employment. They are working on their nonprofit status.  They do require that the program participants attend Friday night services and participate in random drug testing. He is working with Select Staffing and Express Personnel for employment opportunities. He shared that they have helped 53 women and 42 children to date. 
Jeigh – There will be a Children’s Festival the last Sat. of April at the Public Library in Asheboro.

Becky – Reported that PI was full and the ESG program has served multiple families as well.

Brenda closed the meeting.

Next meeting: May 10, 2013 at the regular location Daymark on Walker Ave.

Refreshments: Brenda Goss and Courtney Chavis
Respectfully submitted: Debbie Cole
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